Ministre des Affaires indiennes et du Nord canadien

Ottawa, Canada K1A 0H4

DEC 1 2 2001

Mr. Frank Pope Alternate Chair Mackenzie Valley Environmental Impact Review Board PO Box 938 YELLOWKNIFE NT X1A 2N7

Dear Mr. Pope:

Thank you for your letter of December 3, 2001, enclosing the Mackenzie Valley Environmental Impact Review Board's Report of Environmental Assessment on the Paramount Resources Ltd. Cameron Hills Gathering System and Pipeline Development.

I am writing to ask the Board for clarification regarding the determination it has made pursuant to section 128 of the *Mackenzie Valley Resource Management Act*. In order for me and the other responsible Ministers to take a decision under section 130 of the Act, it is necessary that I understand clearly under which subsection of section 128 your decision is based.

I would appreciate receiving this information quickly.

Yours sincerely,

Robert D. Nault, P.C., M.P.

c.c.: Ms. Shirley Maaskant, Paramount Resources Ltd.

Ms. Melody McLeod, Mackenzie Valley Land and Water Board

Mr. Michel Mantha, National Energy Board

Canadä'